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To: Mark Patterson

Subject: SAO Response to PRR 7730
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Dear Mr. Patterson,

The Office of the Washington State Auditor has received and completed our response
to your public records request sent in via email, as follows:

Dear DCYF, DSHS TANF, Washington State Auditor’s Office, Pierce
County Housing Authority Compliance Division, and Catholic Community
Services,

I am submitting this email to formally document that | have provided your
agencies with a letter and a full range of supporting exhibits concerning
program participation, custody verification, and potential public benefit
misrepresentation.

Please reference this as sealed documentation from the public. The
submitted materials include sensitive information regarding legal
guardianship, Social Security benefits, and housing program
participation, and are not intended for public disclosure.

This matter may also fall under the jurisdiction of Section 8 housing fraud
and should be referred to the Pierce County Housing Authority’s
compliance and fraud division. Catholic Community Services may also be
involved, as documentation was submitted to them as part of a housing-
related program.

This report is submitted for confidential review and includes all exhibits in
chronological order. Please confirm receipt and advise if any further steps
are required.

Thank you for your time and attention. | am available to respond to any
follow-up or clarification requests.

In response, SAO has received your documents. The documents have been
reviewed. You have submitted this to the SAO public records request mailbox. These
documents are not a request for public records from SAO. We will now consider this
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closed. SAO does not intend to further address the request, and the PRA's one-year
statute of limitations to seek judicial review has started to run as of the date of this
letter. Please contact us within 30 days by e-mail at PublicRecords@sao.wa.gov, if you
have any questions.

Sincerely,

Mary Leider, CPRO

Public Records Officer, Office of the Washington State Auditor
(564) 999-0919 (find me anywhere via Teams)

Let us help you improve your cyber health: #BeCyberSmart.

From: Mark Patterson <markpatterson263@aol.com>

Sent: Friday, September 5, 2025 4:55 PM

To: Public Disclosure (DCYF) <dcyf.publicdisclosure@dcyf.wa.gov>; ADSA Fraud (DSHS/HCLA)
<HCBSProviderFraud@dshs.wa.gov>; St Mike's Tikes <info@ccsww.org>

Cc: Pritchard, Brandi (SAQ) <pritchab@sao.wa.gov>; SAO Public Records
<publicrecords@sao.wa.gov>; Armijo, Sadie (SAQO) <armijos@sao.wa.gov>

Subject: Subject: Submission of Documentation — Program Misrepresentation / Section 8 Housing
Fraud / Custody and Benefits Verification (Sealed Review Requested)

External Email

To:

DCYF Public Disclosure / Fraud Unit

DSHS TANF Fraud Division

Sadie Armijo — Director of Special Investigations, Washington State Auditor’s
Office (Sadie. Armijo@sao.wa.gov)

Pierce County Housing Authority — Compliance/Fraud

Catholic Community Services — General Inquiries, Tacoma (info@ccsww.org)

CC (optional but encouraged):
Brandi Pritchard — Assistant Director, Local Audit (Brandi.Pritchard@sao.wa.gov)
Public Records Office — Washington State Auditor’s Office

(PublicRecords@sao.wa.gov)

September 5, 2025

Subject: Submission of Documentation — Program Misrepresentation / Section 8
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Housing Fraud / Custody and Benefits Verification (Sealed Review Requested)

Dear DCYF, DSHS TANF, Washington State Auditor’s Office, Pierce County
Housing Authority Compliance Division, and Catholic Community Services,

I am submitting this email to formally document that I have provided your agencies
with a letter and a full range of supporting exhibits concerning program participation,
custody verification, and potential public benefit misrepresentation.

Please reference this as sealed documentation from the public. The submitted
materials include sensitive information regarding legal guardianship, Social Security
benefits, and housing program participation, and are not intended for public
disclosure.

This matter may also fall under the jurisdiction of Section 8 housing fraud and
should be referred to the Pierce County Housing Authority’s compliance and fraud
division. Catholic Community Services may also be involved, as documentation was
submitted to them as part of a housing-related program.

This report is submitted for confidential review and includes all exhibits in
chronological order. Please confirm receipt and advise if any further steps are
required.

Thank you for your time and attention. I am available to respond to any follow-up or
clarification requests.

Sincerely,

Mark D. Patterson

4426 33rd Avenue South
Seattle, WA 98118

markpatterson263@aol.com
253-341-8385
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